Appendix 5.10

LPA Consultation Response



Davidson, Philip

From: Andrew Taylor <

Sent: 09 July 2020 17:45 To: Davidson, Philip

Cc: Andrew Law; Tammy Smalley

Subject: Re: North Killingholme Development Consent Order - Consultation

Dear Philip

Please accept my apologies for the long delay in getting back to you. I needed to schedule a good block of time to review the submitted update survey information.

I can confirm my view that the survey methods used and the survey effort deployed are appropriate for the site in question. The surveys have been consistent with our previous discussions, notably on 24 September 2019.

A few comments follow:

- I note that the proposed DCO amendments relate primarily to an extension in time and a move away from carbon capture and storage- there are no other physical change sot the proposals.
- · I welcome the fact that air quality impacts are likely to be lower than previously thought.
- Given the confirmed presence of a bat roost in building B5, the Planning Inspectorate will need to consider the 3 tests of European Protected Species licensing.
- I note that survey results for habitats, birds (breeding, passage, wintering), reptiles, great crested newts, badgers, water voles and otter do not present any real need for changes to the DCO as previously approved.
- · I note that reptiles and great crested newts are likely to be absent.
- I support the continued imposition of requirements to secure environmental control measure such as the adoption and implementation of a Construction Environmental Management Plan (CEMP), the use of oil interceptors, the containment of liquids and controls on noise and light pollution.
- I also support the continued imposition of requirements to secure impact avoidance, mitigation and biodiversity enhancement measures for birds, bats, badgers, water voles and otter.
- I note that drain W2, with previous records of water vole, was found to have been greatly disturbed during one of the surveys. It would be helpful to ensure that control measures are put in place to avoid any future water vole habitat disturbance, except as approved with the appropriate mitigation measures.

I hope this helps.

Kind regards
Andrew Taylor
Natural Environment Policy Specialist
Place Planning & Housing
Economy & Growth
Business Development
North Lincolnshire Council



STAY ALERT TO STAY SAFE



From: Davidson, Philip <

Sent: 02 June 2020 15:24 To: Andrew Taylor

Subject: RE: North Killingholme Development Consent Order - Consultation

Hi Andrew,

Thanks for getting back to me on this.

I have uploaded the Ecology reports to the WETransfer Site (thinking that would be more efficient as you are used to using it).

Can you please let me know once received? Could you please also let me know when you think you would be able to look at these? I'd be happy to talk through any aspects on the phone if helpful.

Kind Regards,

Phil

Please note I am on annual leave on the 8th June

Philip Davidson

Associate Director, Ecology



From: Andrew Taylor <

Sent: 01 June 2020 19:39

To: Davidson, Philip <

Subject: Re: North Killingholme Development Consent Order - Consultation

Hi Phil

That should work. Alternatively, we use WeTransfer for this sort of thing:

https://wetransfer.com/

Regards
Andrew Taylor
Natural Environment Policy Specialist
Place Planning & Housing
Economy & Growth
Business Development
North Lincolnshire Council



STAY ALERT TO STAY SAFE Go to gov.uk/coronavirus



From: Davidson, Philip <

Sent: 01 June 2020 17:14 To: Andrew Taylor

Subject: RE: North Killingholme Development Consent Order - Consultation

Hi Andrew,

I hope you are keeping well through the lockdown.

Following completion of the last Ecology surveys in April, we have now collated the results of all the ecology surveys and produced the corresponding reports.

Could you please clarify how best to send these to you? Some of the reports are over 10MB in size and cannot be compressed further, so we didn't want to just email them to you in case they wouldn't get through.

We could put them onto our FTP site and send you a link to download if that would be suitable?

Kind Regards,

Phil

Philip Davidson

Associate Director, Ecology



From: Davidson, Philip Sent: 03 April 2020 16:11

To: Andrew Taylor <

Subject: RE: North Killingholme Development Consent Order - Consultation

Hi Andrew,

Sorry, the internet stopped us there I think.

Could you possibly call me on my mobile number, below?

Otherwise if there is a direct number I can reach you on, I would be happy to call you.

Kind Regards,

Phil

Philip Davidson

Associate Director, Ecology



From: Andrew Taylor <

Sent: 24 September 2019 09:03

To: Richards, Lloyd <

Cc:

Subject: Re: North Killingholme Development Consent Order - Consultation

Lloyd

Many thanks- that saves me doing a lot of digging into old files!

Regards Andrew Taylor Project Officer (Ecologist) Environment Team Places Directorate



North Lincolnshire is a great place to live and work; if you want to foster, adopt or become a social worker we would love to hear from you.

Contact: fostering@northlincs.gov.uk / 01724 297024



From: Richards, Lloyd <

Sent: 24 September 2019 08:15

To: Andrew Taylor

Subject: RE: North Killingholme Development Consent Order - Consultation

Good morning Andrew,

Ahead of today's call at 10:00, please see attached a summary of the ecological surveys and assessments that have been carried out to date to support the North Killingholme Power Project DCO.

Thanks, Lloyd

Lloyd Richards MCIEEM

Senior Ecologist, Biodiversity



From: Andrew Taylor <

Sent: 20 September 2019 17:23

To: Richards, Lloyd <

Subject: Re: North Killingholme Development Consent Order - Consultation

Ok- that's fine Andrew Taylor Project Officer (Ecologist) Environment Team Places Directorate



North Lincolnshire is a great place to live and work; if you want to foster, adopt or become a social worker we would love to hear from you.





From: Richards, Lloyd <

Sent: 20 September 2019 09:24

To: Andrew Taylor

Cc:

Subject: RE: North Killingholme Development Consent Order - Consultation

Good morning Andrew,

Tuesday morning works. Shall we say 10:00?

Thanks, Lloyd

Lloyd Richards MCIEEM

Senior Ecologist, Biodiversity



From: Andrew Taylor <

Sent: 20 September 2019 09:10

To: Richards, Lloyd <

Cc:

Subject: Re: North Killingholme Development Consent Order - Consultation

Hi Lloyd

I'm in Leeds on Monday - sorry

I can do Tues am, Weds am or Fri am next week.

Regards
Andrew Taylor
Project Officer (Ecologist)
Environment Team
Places Directorate



North Lincolnshire is a great place to live and work; if you want to foster, adopt or become a social worker we would love to hear from you.





From: Richards, Lloyd <

Sent: 19 September 2019 11:41

To: Andrew Taylor

Cc:

Subject: RE: North Killingholme Development Consent Order - Consultation

Hi Andrew,

Sorry for the delay in coming back to you. As Friday (tomorrow) is seemingly unsuitable for you, can we schedule a call with yourself on Monday (23rd)? The morning would be great if that works for you.

In the meantime we will issue you a short document summarising the ecological survey and assessment work that has been carried out to date to support the proposed scheme. If you have any queries, do let us know.

Thanks, Lloyd

Lloyd Richards MCIEEM Senior Ecologist, Biodiversity

1121)

From: Andrew Taylor <

Sent: 13 September 2019 09:46

To:

Cc:

Subject: Re: North Killingholme Development Consent Order - Consultation

Philip

In that case, I could currently do 10am on Monday, Wednesday or Thursday next week.

Regards Andrew Taylor Project Officer (Ecologist)

Environment Team Places Directorate



North Lincolnshire is a great place to live and work; if you want to foster, adopt or become a social worker we would love to hear from you.



Contact: fostering@northlincs.gov.uk / 01724 297024

From: Davidson, Philip <

Sent: 13 September 2019 09:09 To: Andrew Taylor; Richards, Lloyd

Cc:

Subject: RE: North Killingholme Development Consent Order - Consultation

Morning Andrew,

Thank you for getting back to us.

We are limited for availability today I'm afraid, would a call on next week suit?

Kind Regards,

Phil

Philip Davidson

Associate Director, Ecology



From: Andrew Taylor [

Sent: 11 September 2019 16:10

To: Cc:

Subject: Re: North Killingholme Development Consent Order - Consultation

Philip & Lloyd

Apologies for the delay in replying- it's a very busy time for us.

How about 10 am on Friday?

To aid the discussion, it would be useful if you could send in advance a summary of the previous survey work, along with any proposed changes or updates.

Regards

Andrew Taylor

Project Officer (Ecologist)

Environment Team Places Directorate



North Lincolnshire is a great place to live and work; if you want to foster, adopt or become a social worker we would love to hear from you.



Contact: fostering@northlincs.gov.uk / 01724 297024

From: Davidson, Philip <

Sent: 11 September 2019 10:13 To: Richards, Lloyd; Andrew Taylor

Cc:

Subject: RE: North Killingholme Development Consent Order - Consultation

Also Good morning Andrew,

Just to echo Lloyd and say that we would welcome your input on this. I have also added Ben from CGen into this email chain, so he is kept aware of all correspondence with the LPA relating to the project.

Kind Regards,

Phil

Philip Davidson

Associate Director, Ecology



From: Richards, Lloyd

Sent: 11 September 2019 10:09

To:

Cc:

Subject: RE: North Killingholme Development Consent Order - Consultation

Good morning Andrew,

I hope all is well.

I have left you a voicemail but thought I'd follow it up with this email. As per the email chain below, myself and Philip Davidson are progressing the ecological elements associated with the North Killingholme Power Project DCO. If we could schedule a call with you to discuss our current ecological scope for the project it would be greatly appreciated. However, If this isn't achievable do let myself or Phil know and we can look at alternative options for reviewing and agreeing our survey programme.

Thanks, Lloyd

Lloyd Richards MCIEEM

Senior Ecologist, Biodiversity



From: Davidson, Philip Sent: 22 August 2019 15:19

To:

Cc:

Subject: RE: North Killingholme Development Consent Order - Consultation

Apologies Andrew, your email address was mis-typed in the first email.

Kind Regards,

Phil

Philip Davidson

Associate Director, Ecology



From: Davidson, Philip Sent: 22 August 2019 15:16

To:

Cc:

Subject: North Killingholme Development Consent Order - Consultation

Dear Andrew,

I have also left you a voicemail, but thought an email would be helpful as a follow-up.

I am part of the team working with CGen looking at the possible amendment of the North Killingholme Power Project DCO. Myself and my colleague Lloyd are looking at the ecology aspects, including delivering surveys to provide updated baseline information.

Following initial meetings between North Lincs and the project team earlier in August, we would like to review our proposed scope of ecology works with you, with a view to agreeing the works that are likely to be needed to support an amendment to the DCO.

A telephone call seemed like a good way to start; is there a day and time that would be good for me to give you a ring? Please let me know if you have any immediate queries, also.

Kind Regards,

Phil

Philip Davidson

Associate Director, Ecology



1, Capital Quarter Tyndall Street Cardiff CF10 4BZ

wsp.com

Confidentia

This message, including any document or file attached, is intended only for the addressee and may contain privileged and/or confidential information. Any other person is strictly prohibited from reading, using, disclosing or copying this message. If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender and delete the message. Thank you.

WSP UK Limited, a limited company registered in England & Wales with registered number 01383511. Registered office: WSP House, 70 Chancery Lane, London, WC2A 1AF.

NOTICE: This communication and any attachments ("this message") may contain information which is privileged, confidential, proprietary or otherwise subject to restricted disclosure under applicable law. This message is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s). Any unauthorized use, disclosure, viewing, copying, alteration, dissemination or distribution of, or reliance on, this message is strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in error, or you are not an authorized or intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by replying to this message, delete this message and all copies from your e-mail system and destroy any printed copies.

-LAEmHhHzdJzBITWfa4Hgs7pbKI

This e-mail expresses the opinion of the author and is not necessarily the view of the Council. Please be aware that anything included in an e-mail may have to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act and cannot be regarded as confidential. This communication is intended for the addressee(s) only. Please notify the sender if received in error. All Email is monitored and recorded.

Please think before you print- North Lincolnshire Council greening the workplace. This e-mail expresses the opinion of the author and is not necessarily the view of the Council. Please be aware that anything included in an e-mail may have to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act and cannot be regarded as confidential. This communication is intended for the addressee(s) only. Please notify the sender if received in error. All Email is monitored and recorded.

Please think before you print- North Lincolnshire Council greening the workplace. This e-mail expresses the opinion of the author and is not necessarily the view of the Council. Please be aware that anything included in an e-mail may have to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act and cannot be regarded as confidential. This communication is intended for the addressee(s) only. Please notify the sender if received in error. All Email is monitored and recorded.

Please think before you print- North Lincolnshire Council greening the workplace. This e-mail expresses the opinion of the author and is not necessarily the view of the Council. Please be aware that anything included in an e-mail may have to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act and cannot be regarded as confidential. This communication is intended for the addressee(s) only. Please notify the sender if received in error. All Email is monitored and recorded.

Please think before you print- North Lincolnshire Council greening the workplace. This e-mail expresses the opinion of the author and is not necessarily the view of the Council. Please be aware that anything included in an e-mail may have to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act and cannot be regarded as confidential. This communication is intended for the addressee(s) only. Please notify the sender if received in error. All Email is monitored and recorded.

Please think before you print- North Lincolnshire Council greening the workplace. This e-mail expresses the opinion of the author and is not necessarily the view of the Council. Please be aware that anything included in an e-mail may have to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act and cannot be regarded as confidential. This

communication is intended for the addressee(s) only. Please notify the sender if received in error. All Email is monitored and recorded.

Please think before you print- North Lincolnshire Council greening the workplace. This e-mail expresses the opinion of the author and is not necessarily the view of the Council. Please be aware that anything included in an e-mail may have to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act and cannot be regarded as confidential. This communication is intended for the addressee(s) only. Please notify the sender if received in error. All Email is monitored and recorded.

Please think before you print- North Lincolnshire Council greening the workplace.